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	September 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190806032
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  

I wish to make a freedom of information request for the data for all knife and offensive weapons offences involving children aged 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15, 16 and 17 for the years 2010 to 2018 inclusive. I would like it broken down into each of those individual age groups for each of the years 2010 to 2018. So, if you take the MoJ table below, I would like the cumulative 3,625 figure for 10 to 15 year olds in 2018, broken down by each age of 10, 11, 12, 13, 14 and 15 year olds. The same applies for each of the years 2010 onwards. I do not need the figures to be broken down based on whether they were cautioned, community sentence, immediate custody etc.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.

I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it in the excel spreadsheet in the attached annex, bearing in mind the notes below concerning the figures compared to your request correspondence.

“The table shows the number of occasions on which an offender aged 10 -17 was convicted or cautioned for offences including

• possession  offences  of  having  an  article  with  a  blade  or  point  in  a  public  place  or  on school premises, 

• possession  of  offensive  weapon  without  lawful  authority  or  reasonable  excuse  in  a public place or on school premises, 

• offences  involving  threatening  with  a  knife  or  offensive  weapon  in  a  public  place  or  on school  premises  (introduced  on  3rd  December  2012 – an  aggravated  form  of  a possession  offence  occurs when  an  offender  in  possession  of  a  knife  or  offensive weapon uses it to threaten and endangers others)

Other offences where a knife may have been used (e.g. assault) are not considered.

We were unable to replicate the figures from the example provided. The figures in the table are consistent with those published in the pivot table analysis tool in the Knife and offensive weapon sentencing statistics: October to December 2018 publication.”
This Government is committed to doing everything in its power to stop knife crime and its devastating consequences on lives and communities.

Recent figures show that if you are caught carrying a knife you are more likely to be sent to prison – and for longer – than at any time in the last decade.
But we are doing more – the government’s Offensive Weapons Act will make it harder for young people to buy knives and help the police target those most at risk of being drawn into serious violence.

We are also recruiting 20,000 more police, spending up to 2.5bn on creating 10,000 additional prison places and reviewing sentencing to make sure criminals are properly punished.

Victims deserve to know their cases will be pursued rigorously through the courts, and we are investing a further £85million in the Crown Prosecution Service over the next two years to build capacity and ensure it can deal with the cases brought by the police.
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